Friday Blast, 1/18/19



Dear Bell Families,

Happy New Year! I hope you enjoyed winter break. I wanted to make sure you were aware Jeffco Public Schools has launched a new enrollment system – EnrollJeffco.

All families need to use this system to let us know where your student(s) will go to school next school year. EnrollJeffco is a user-friendly way for families learn about and enroll in our schools. This new process will help families and schools plan ahead.

Here is a brief overview:

EnrollJeffco has two buttons -

- *School Finder* provides information about all 155 neighborhood, option, and charter schools in the district
- Enroll Now accesses the system all families will use to indicate where they intend to go to school next school year

All families with students that plan to attend a Jeffco Public School during the 2019-20 school year will need to go to www.EnrollJeffco.org between Jan. 22 – Feb. 8 to indicate if they will:

- Return to the same school in 2019-20
- Attend their neighborhood school in 2019-20 or
- Apply to attend a different neighborhood school, option school, or charter school for 2019-20

If your student will be attending your designated neighborhood school or returning to the same school, as soon as you indicate your intentions you are done until registration in July/August.

If your student is applying to attend a preschool, option, charter, or different neighborhood school, enrollment offers will be sent to families in late February along with instructions on next steps.

To access EnrollJeffco, you must have a Jeffco Connect account. I encourage you update your <u>Jeffco Connect</u> account, prior to January 22, and then take a few minutes to check out <u>www.EnrollJeffco.org</u> for details.

Thank you,

Michele DeAndrea-Austin, Principal

Link to Enroll Jeffco en Espanol



Just a reminder that Jeffco students have no school on January 21st for Martin Luther King Day. Have a wonderful three-day weekend!